

31st January 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,

## **COVID Update**

Yesterday we made the decision to close class 9S as four out of nine pupils had tested positive. The class will remain at home this week and we've put remote learning in place.

We test pupils every Monday morning. Today a pupil has gone home following testing. Please do your best to continue testing at home. If your son/daughter has a persistent cough, please keep them at home and get a PCR test.

Thank you for your support and understanding. We are trying to avoid spreading around the school and these measures are necessary. If you have any questions, or concerns, please contact Nick Clark or me.

Yours sincerely,

Eileen Ollieuz

Headteacher